December 18, 2008

Chair Mary Nichols
State of California

California Air Resources Board

P.O. Box 2815 
1001 I Street

Sacramento, CA 95812-2815
Re: 
Extension Requested For Compliance Concerning Off-Road Large Spark-Ignition Engine Mandate
Dear Chair Nichols:

I am writing to request an extension to comply with the Off-Road Large Spark-Ignition (LSI) Engine mandate published by the California Air Resources Board (CARB).  The compliance deadline of January 1, 2009, is fast approaching, and my ground handling company is requesting an extension due to the short timeframe in which to comply with the regulation.

Most ground handling companies such as mine are small businesses.  For these companies, meeting the compliance deadline put in place by the CARB is extremely costly.  Providing businesses that operate Off-Road LSI Equipment additional time to budget for replacing or retrofitting equipment as required in this new rule is critical to their continued financial viability, especially with the U.S. economy in a recession.

I respectfully request that you extend the compliance deadline for all GSE to January 2011.  This extension will allow the ground handling community the time needed to make changes without placing significant financial constraints on this important sector of the aviation industry.
Sincerely,

